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April 12, 2019 

The Honorable Jan Schakowsky 
Chair 
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
Consumer Protection and Commerce Subcommittee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Cathy McMorris Rodgers 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Energy and Commerce 
Consumer Protection and Commerce Subcommittee 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Schakowsky and Ranking Member McMorris Rodgers: 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify before the Subcommittee for the hearing entitled "Enhancing Vehicle 
Technology to Prevent Drunk Driving" on March 14, 2019. 

I respectfully request that the two attached articles from the Washington Post and The Verge be included in the 
hearing record as an addendum to my written testimony. The articles describe technology that may soon be 
placed into vehicles that can detect if a driver is impaired and safely guide the vehicle to the side of the road. 
While this is no way an endorsement of the system described in the articles, it is an excellent example of the 
ability of technology to curb the scourge of drunk driving. 

I look forward to continuing to work with the Subcommittee to reduce the needless deaths and injuries caused 
by drunk drivers that occur on our Nation's roads every day. Thank for your attention to this matter. 

Sincerely, 

 
Joan Claybrook 
Advocates' Board Member 
President Emeritus of Public Citizen, and 
Former Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
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